Town of Stow

Selectmen Meeting Minutes July 9, 2019
Opening: The Board of Selectmen meeting was called to order at 6:00PM on July 9, 2019 in Stow by Margaret Robbins.
Present: Selectmen: Margaret Robbins, Ray Ryan, and James Wilfong Town Clerk: Christine Carone Treasurer/Secretary: Diana Davis Non-Resident: Ed Spicer
Approval of Agenda: The agenda was unanimously approved.
Approval of Minutes: The minutes for the previous meeting were unanimously approved.
Town Clerk Business: Chris started a discussion about extending the Town Office hours possibly in the fall or maybe the first of next year now that we have a deputy clerk. 

Liens will be issued on unpaid taxes for 2018 by the end of the month.
Treasurer Business: Diana gave the selectmen a journal entry to approve for the ACH from the National Forest for PILT (payment in lieu of taxes). Approved and initialed.
Open Issue: Selectmen will order weight limit signs for roads.
New Business: Ed Spicer came in to discuss the culvert at the end of his driveway. In his opinion it was installed incorrectly because it keeps rising higher than the road and could cause problems with the road plow in the winter. Jim will look into this.
Board of Road Commissioners: Selectmen approved ditching done and will have Harold call dig safe to mark lines. 

They will also have sand from Sand & Salt Shed land screened for winter sand.
Need to get gravel for Lake Rd.
Warrant #16 for $48,413.75 was approved and signed.
Adjournment: Meeting was adjourned at 7:30PM by Margaret Robbins. The next selectmen’s meeting will be held at 6:00PM on Tuesday, July 23rd, 2019.
 Minutes submitted by: Diana Davis
